COVID-19 Update from the Head of School تحديث عن فيروس كورونا من مدير المدرسة



March 14, 2020

Dear parents,

Earlier today, as a precautionary measure against the possible spread of the COVID-19 virus in Jordan, the Prime Minister announced the closure of all educational institutions for two weeks as of tomorrow, Sunday, March 15 and the suspension of all flights to and from Jordan, starting Tuesday, March 17, 2020 until further notice.

As we are on spring break, school closure does not have an immediate impact on our school program. We will transition to online learning when classes resume on Sunday, March 22.

Students on campus

We will continue to house on campus students for whom traveling home is not an option. Please know that King's Academy remains a home for those who need it.

Future communications

As mentioned before, you will be receiving several communications this week about next steps and how best to transition to our new online format.

Contact information

In the meantime, please rest assured that the entire team here at King's – from the Office of Student Life to the Department of Academic Affairs to individual student advisors – is prepared to support and care for your children through this unusual situation. Know that you can contact us with whatever your questions might be:

- If you have questions about your children living on campus, please contact Deputy Head of School and Dean of Students <u>Julianne Puente</u>.
- If you have questions about Academics, please contact the Dean of Academic Affairs Mazen Jarrar.
- If you have technology questions, please contact our <u>helpdesk</u>.
- For other general questions, please contact Director of Eternal Affairs and Institutional Planning <u>Alia</u> Wakileh.

Thank you

Lastly, thank you for your partnership in ensuring that learning continues for your children. While a school closure does disrupt our daily lives, it is also an opportunity to learn and grow. Online learning resources continue to increase in number and are increasingly a part of the professional world. Giving every student now the chance to experience online learning helps them develop a skill that will prove useful in their future personal and professional development.

With this mind, we look forward to being in contact with you over the coming days.

Best, Peter Nilsson Head of School

أولياء الأمور الأعزاء،

تحية طيبة وبعد،

لقد أعلن اليوم دولة رئيس الوزراء الأردني عن تعليق دوام جميع المؤسسات التعليمية لمدة أسبوعين اعتبارًا من يوم غدٍ الأحد الموافق 17/3/2020 وحتى إشعار آخر، وذلك كإجراء احترازي للتعامل مع فيروس كورونا المستجد في ضوء التطورات العالمية المتسارعة وبهدف حماية الوطن والمواطنين.

وبما أننا - في كينغز أكاديمي - في عطلة الربيع حاليًا، فلن يكون لتعليق الدوام هذا أثر مباشر على برنامج المدرسة، إلا أنه واعتبارًا من يوم الأحد الموافق 22/3/2020، سنستأنف العملية التعلّمية عن بعُد عبر الإنترنت.

الإقامة في السكنات الداخلية

سنستمر في كينغز أكاديمي باستضافة طلبتنا الذين لن يتمكنوا من السفر إلى بلدانهم، لذلك يرجى العلم بأن مدرستنا ستكون بمثابة البيت لأولئك الذين هم بحاجة إليه.

المراسلات المستقبلية

وكما أعلمناكم مسبقًا، فإننا سنوافيكم خلال الأسبوع القادم بالخطوات التي سنتخذها والمتعلقة بالانتقال لتطبيقات التعلّم عن بُعد وأفضل الطرق للقيام بهذا الانتقال.

للتواصل بنا

إننا ندعوكم لتكونوا مطمئنين إلى أن الفريق العمل في كينغز أكاديمي ومنهم مكتب شؤون الطلبة والشؤون الأكاديمية ومستشاري الطلبة، على أتم الاستعداد لتوفير كل الدعم اللازم لطلبتنا ورعايتهم خلال هذه الظروف الاستثنائية. ونود أن نحيطكم علماً باستعدادنا الدائم للرد على استفساراتكم بطرق متعددة:

- الاتصال بنائب مدير المدرسة وعميد شؤون الطلبة جوليان بونتي للرد على استفساراتكم المتعلقة بأبنائكم وبناتكم المقيمين في المدرسة.
 - الاتصال بعميد الشؤون الأكاديمية مازن جرار للرد على استفساراتكم المتعلقة بالأمور الأكاديمية.
 - الاتصال بمكتب الدعم الفنى للرد على استفساراتكم التكنولوجية.
 - الاتصال بالمدير التنفيذي للشؤون الخارجية والتخطيط المؤسسي عالية وكيلة للرد على أسئلتكم العامة الأخرى.

شكراً لكم

وأود في نهاية رسالتي إليكم أن أنتهز هذه الفرصة لأعبر عن شكرنا لكم على مشاركتكم لنا في جهودنا لضمان استمرار العملية التعلّمية لأبنائنا وبناتنا الطلبة. ففي حين أن الإغلاق المدرسي يعرقل حياتنا اليومية، إلا أنه بإمكاننا أن نجعله فرصة للتعلّم والنمو.

إن مصادر التعلّم عن بُعد في تطوّر وزيادة مستمرين كما أنها أصبحت فرصة متنامية من فرص النمو المهني. إن منح كل طالب الآن الفرصة لتجربة التعلّم عن بُعد سيساعده على تطوير مهاراته التي ستُسهم مستقبلاً في تطوره الشخصي والمهني.

هذا وسنكون على تواصل بحضراتكم في قادم الأيام لنطلعكم على كل جديد، وإلى ذلك الحين، تقبلوا منا فائق الاحترام والتقدير .

بيتر نيلسون مدير المدرسة